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March 30, 2020 
 
 
 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Acting Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor  
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case 18-E-0130 – In the Matter of Energy Storage Deployment Program, 

Central Hudson gas & Electric Corporation’s Corrected Notice of Delay in 
Awards Resulting from Competitive Procurement of Scheduling Rights from 
Qualified Energy Storage Systems  

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
Please be advised that following a discussion with New York State Department of Public 

Service Staff, Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation hereby provides notice that the 

date for completing offer reviews will be delayed until April 30, 2020, and notifying any 

winning bidders and announcing any awards resulting from its competitive Request for 

Proposal process to deploy a minimum of 10 MWs of qualified energy storage systems 

will be delayed until May 15, 2020 given the challenges presented by the COVID-19 

pandemic.  

Please direct any questions regarding this to Jeffrey M. May, Manager Energy Resources 

at (845)486-5242 or jmay@cenhud.com. 

 
Respectfully, 
 
/s/Paul A. Colbert 
 
Paul A. Colbert 
Associate General Counsel- 
Regulatory Affairs 

 
cc: Marco Padula, DPS Staff (via electronic mail) 
  Bridget Woebbe, DPS Staff (via electronic mail) 


